
Storm Water Coalition Minutes  
January 15, 2015 

Utah County Public Works Conference Room 
2855 South State Street, Provo Utah 84606 

 
1.   Welcome and Roll  
    

 
2. Storm Water Instructor update 
 www.google.com.  

Click on apps on the top right  
Click on calendar  
Log in by Username:  utahstormwater@gmail.com.  

   Password:  pollution 
Jenny Devlin has been making her way through the school list with the storm water presentation. 
We encourage all the coalition members to take some time to go and see the presentation when she 
is in your city at one of your schools.  

  
3. County Storm Water Training 
 Flyers for the training have been emailed out. Hard copies were made available for members. To 

date, there are 46 that have registered. Applications are being received for the Utah County Storm 
Water training which will be held February 10, 2015 at the Utah County Health and Justice 
Building, 151 South University Ave., Provo, Utah. The breakfast will begin at 7:00A.M., 
Room1600HJB. The training will start at 8:00A.M., Room 2500 upstairs. A list of those that have 
registered for the training will be emailed by Glen every Friday. Please remember to invite all 
those from your City that can benefit from this training. 
Session 1: Low Impact Development 

  Introduction to Low Impact Development. 
  How to implement a successful LID Program. 
 Session 2: The new Construction General Permit 
  What is new on the recently adopted CGP? 
  Conducting a construction site inspection. 
  
RSI Training Dates for Utah County 
 The Coalition approved the following dates to conduct RSI training. February 26, 2015. The 

location will be at the Utah County Health and Justice Building, 151 South University Ave., 
Provo, Utah. Second training on June 3, 2015 at the Historic County Courthouse, 51 South 
University Ave., Provo, Utah. Each training will begin at 8:00A.M. and conclude at 5:00P.M.  

 
4.   Excal Videos 
 The “IDDE – great concern (Public Outreach)” DVD is available at the Public Works office 

located at 2855 South State Street, Provo, Utah. A copy of the DVD was made available to each 
coalition member who attended the meeting. The information is copyrighted and can be used on 
any system on your city media. It cannot be re-copied off this disk or handed to any other entity to 
use. These are only for coalition members and their City to use. If you have questions about 
picking up your DVD, contact the Public Works office at 801-851-8600.  

 
5. Storm Water Outreach Study - BYU Marriot School of Management 
 A committee was formed to choose the questions for the study that will be done by the BYU 

Market Research Department. Coalition members chosen for this committee are: Ryan Taylor 
(EPIC), Randy Villarreal (Saratoga Springs), Scott Bird (Mapleton), Nestor Gallo (American 
Fork). The committee will get together with Glen Tanner to finalize the questions and giving them 
BYU.  

     
Sub-committees  

 A. Inspection Committee - Ryan Johnson (Orem City), Juan Garrido (Springville City), Don 
Overson (Vineyard City),  Mark Atwood (Pleasant Grove City), Scott Allen (Provo City), 
Jeff Maag (Cedar Hills City) 
 

 B. Education committee - Steve Johnson (Orem City), Glen Tanner (Utah County Public 
Works), Paul Miller (Lindon City) 
 

C.  Discharge Committee - Nestor Gallo (American Fork City), Stan Orme (Orem City), 



Rustin Porter (Springville City), Don Renyolds (ACCENA Group) 
 
D. Post Construction Committee – Jered Johnson (Spanish Fork City), Rick Sabey (Orem 

City), Curtis Chatwin (Lehi City), Juan Garrido (Springville City) 
 
E.  Storm Water Outreach Study Committee - : Ryan Taylor (EPIC), Randy Villarreal 

(Saratoga Springs), Scott Bird (Mapleton), Nestor Gallo (American Fork) 
 

6. Storm Water Meeting Dates for 2015 will be the 2nd Thursday of the month. The dates are: 
 January 15 
 March 12 
 May 14 
 July 16 
 September 10 
 November 12 
 

The dates will be advertised on Nestor’s web site. This site will record you are planning to attend 
the meetings and t will send you a ticket as a reminder. The recommendation is that each member 
document, document all they do. You can access Nestor’s web page also by going to 
Utahcounty.gov on the Public Works page.  

 
7. Matt Stayner from UtiliSync demonstrated to the Coalition a new App to customize construction 

management tracking. They have developed the app along with Bowen & Collins so that it can be 
used with wifi to layer information regarding inspected sites by storm water management. All the 
information can be added on site. With added information that can be done back at the office to 
create a paperless tracking system. It was brought out the USWAC and EPA will soon be 
requiring all tracking be done electronic formats. The cost for their App will be billed as a City. 
For the Reporting App the cost is $120 per month. For the App with extra reporting forms and 
applications the cost is $150 per month with multiple users. Contact Matt Stayner at UtilitSync if 
your City is interested in learning more about this application.  

 
8. Rebecca Andrus (Salem City) gave a power point presentation on the topic of water harvesting 

and water rights. She explained that the laws have changed since the 1970s. She gave a brief 
description of Bill 36. Her research found that a parcel can store up to 2,500 gallons of water as 
long as it is released and not used for any benefit after it has been stored. This 2,500 gallons of 
water stored is per parcel not per parcel size. This is in regards to rain water and gray water. Gray 
water is a different subject all together. There are many variables that need to be taken into 
consideration. Each coalition member would need to do research in regards to the compliance of 
their own City. In regards to Storm Water inspected sites, she recommended that it would be best 
to refer the parcel owner to the State and Federal guidelines found online, then leave the issue with 
the parcel owner and the State. 

 
9. State Storm Water Meeting USWAC 
 Breaking News:  

MS4 Permits expire July 1, 2015.  
A new NOI needs to be submitted. It was due January 1, 2015. All members are expected to re-
submit their NOI no exceptions. The form will be sent to Nestor who will distribute them.  
The Industrial web site is in an update process. The two permits are being revised to condense the 
size.  
The EPA is moving towards electronic submittals and recording. Having an electronic data 
tracking system is recommended for all Cities.  
    

10. Other Business 
   
The next scheduled meeting will be on Thursday, MARCH 12, 2015 10AM at the Utah County Public 
Works building at 2855 South State Street, Provo. Meeting Adjourned 


